
Published in the Office of Public Relations 

'i[ol. III, No. 15 

,, 
C 

" • 

MONDAY, APRIL 26 

Rochester Institute of Technology 

Apri I 26 - May 2, 1971 

JOB HUNTING WORKSHOP (Mon.-Fri.): Alumni Room, College-Alumni Union; 10-11 a.m.; 
sponsored by Free University, through Central Placement. 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING: Board room; 4 p.m. 

SPRING FOOTBALL: Two weeks of spring drills will begin today, with over 40 
candidates expected to turn out. 

SPORTS: Lacrosse vs. Brockport, 3 p.m.; Golf vs. Utica, 1 p.m.; Tennis at 
Potsdam, 3 p.m. 

TUESDAY, APRIL 27 

FOOD ADMINISTRATION LUNCHEON: Lomb Room, 4th floor, Admin. Bldg.; 12 noon; 
95¢; tickets available in Coll. of Business office. 

SPORTS: Tennis at Clarkson, 3 p.m. 

MEETING: RIT Alumni Association nominating committee; M-2, College-Alumni 
Union; 7:30 p.m. 

JUDO CLASS: Wrestling room Clark Gym; 7:30 p.m.; Dr. Robert H. Johnston. 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 28 

SPORTS: Baseball vs. Geneseo State, 3 p.m. 

FIRST FORUM: "Drugs and the Search for Meaning", with Enrique Rueda, 
executive director of the Drug and Alcohol Council of Rochester; Room 1251, 
Coll. of General Studies; 4 p.m. 

THURSDAY, APRIL 29 

FOOD ADMINISTRATION LUNCHEON: Lomb Room; 12 noon; 95¢. 

BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT SEMINAR: Study of research on plankton with limnologist, 
Dr. Donald C. McNaught, SUNY at Albany; Room 2178, Coll. of Science; 12 noon. 

SPORTS: Lacrosse at Geneseo, 3 p.m.; Golf vs. Geneseo and Buffalo State, 1 p.m. 

DRAMA GUILD PRODUCTION: "Barefoot in the Park", a three-act comedy by Neil Simon; 
Ingle Aud.; 8:15 p.m.; Tickets: $1.50 for the general public and 50¢ for 
RIT students, faculty, and staff; reservations may be made by calling 464-2307. 



FRIDAY, APRIL 30 

LAW DAY: "Channel Change Through Law and Reason", an open forum, featuring 
Rochester Mayor Stephen May and Student Association President Keith Taylor. 
Gen. Studies Aud.; 2-5 p.m.; Sponsored by the RIT Student Association. 

HILLEL SERVICE: North Lounge, Nathaniel Rochester Hall; 7 p.m. 

TALISMAN: "Oedipus the King"; Gannett-Booth Aud.; 7:30 & 10 p.m.; $1. 

DRAMA GUILD: "Barefoot in the Park"; Ingle Aud.; 8:15 p.m.; $1.50 for the 
public, 50¢ for RIT students, faculty,and staff. 

SATURDAY, MAY 1 

SPORTS: Baseball Vs. Potsdam, 2 p.m.; Tennis vs. Oswego, 2 p.m.; Track vs. 
Roberts Wesleyan & Fredonia at Fredonia, 2 p.m. 

CU SHOWTIME : "Little Women" ; Gen. Studies Aud. ; 7 p. m. ; free. 

TALISMAN: "Oh What a Lovely War"; Gannett-Booth Aud.; 7: 30 & 10 p.m. $1. 

DRAMA GUILD: "Barefoot in the Park"; Ingle Aud.; 8:15 p.m.; $1.50 for the 
public; 50¢ for RIT students, faculty, and staff. 

SUNDAY, MAY 2 

WORSHIP SERVICES: 
Roman Catholic Mass: Ingle Aud.; 10:30 a.m. & 5 p.m.; Fr. Appelby. 
Protestant Service: North Lounge, Gleason Hall; 9:30 a.m.; Rev. Rynearson. 
Protestant Service: North Lounge, Gleason Hall; 11 a.m.; Rev. Gibson. 

TALISMAN: "The Seventh Seal"; Gen. Studies Aud.; 7:30 & 10 p.m.; 50¢. 

EXHIBITIONS 

BEVIER GALLERY: "Eat It", an exhibition and competition of edible sculpture; 
judging at 2:30 p.m., followed by an "eat-in". Thursday only. 

* * * * * 

REMINDER to those College of Continuing Education adjunct faculty members invited 
to the reception being given by President and Mrs. Miller at their home, 
250 Esplanade Drive, Brighton, on Saturday, April 24. 

COMMITTEE NAMED TO ADVISE SCHOOL OF PRINTING, GARC 

A 14-member committee, representing all segments of the graphic arts 
industry, has been selected by College of Graphic Arts and Photography Dean 

Lothar Engelmann to serve in an advisory capacity to the School of Printing and 
the Graphic Arts Research Center. The major responsibility of the committee 
will be to analyze RIT's graphic arts programs in view of needs and 
developments in the industry . 

Among the committee members are two alumni: Arthur Borock (PR57) of Merrick, 
N.Yh; and George Measer (PR 48) of Williamsville, N.Y. Measer is the father 
of /~eorge Measer, a third-year student in the School of Printing. 



HONORS BESTOWED, DIPLOMAS GRANTED AT MANAGEMENT CONVOCATION 

The County of Monroe, which is celebrating its sesquicentennial, and Stecher­
Traung-Schmidt, a Rochester printing firm now in its centennial year, were 
recipients of special service citations at the 45th annual Management 
Convocation, held last week at the Rochester Chamber of Commerce. 

Diplomas were presented to 154 employees who have completed the Management 
program in RIT's College of Continuing Education. Presentations were made by 
RIT trustee Howard Carver, president of Gleason Works. 

The speaker for the convocation was John L. Blake, deputy manpower 
administrator in the U.S. Department of Labor, and a newly elected RIT trustee. 

RIT TO HOST POLICE OLYMPICS AUGUST 27-29 

Cooperation between law enforcement and higher education will perhaps reach 
a record level in August, as RIT hosts over 1,000 representatives of police 
agencies from across New York State for the third annual Police Olympics. 

The policemen will compete in such sports as basketball, swimming, track 
and field, wrestling, tennis, golf, and bowling, and will be striving for 
berths in the national Police Olympics, which will be held in Phoenix in 
October. 

EVENING STUDENT ASSOCIATION TO ELECT OFFICERS 

The RIT Evening Student Association is holding its election of officers 
on Monday. Ballots will be passed out during classes. 

Two groups of students are contending for offices: 
Row A Row B ---President: Carl Shirtz Dennis Donovan 

Vice President: David Horn Donald Wulf 
Secretary: Robert Eves Esther Duffy 
Treasurer: David Prinzing Robert Leber 

MARRIED STUDENTS GROUP BIDDING FOR HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE 

A group representing many of RIT's over 500 married students have under­
taken the task of establishing a satisfactory family health insurance plan, 
which is not now offered by the Institute. 

A postage-free card, polling the health insurance status and interest of 
married students will soon be circulated. All married students, whether or 
not they are interested in such a plan, are urged to fill out the card and 
return it. 

CAMPUS-WIDE VOTE TO SELECT WITR "DRY GUY" THIS WEEK 

WITR is joining with 29 other collegiate radio stations this week in 
celebrating National Dry Guy Week: a salute to college radio broadcasters. 
The purpose of the "celebration" is to find a campus "Dry Guy", who will 
compete with other campus humorists in the national finals in May. It is 
hoped that Dry Guy Week will provide an insight into campus humor and 
consequently, into student attitudes. 



DEAN JOHNSTON TO "DIG" CYPRUS CITY-SITE 

Dean Robert H. Johnston of the College of Fine & Applied Arts has accepted 
an invitation to join the Joint American Expedition to Idalion, Cyprus, 
beginning this summer. The expedition is being conducted by the Semitic 
Museum at Harvard University. It will study Greek and Phoenician influence 
on the Cypriot cultures, dating back to the 13th century BC. 

POT-POURRI 

over 100 students and faculty members of the College of Graphic Arts and 
Photography are in Europe this week on an academic field trip •••.. Coordinating 
the trip are Prof. Weston Kemp (photography), Miles Southworth (printing), 
and Dr. Robert Hacker (printing) ••••• A "Meet the President" dinner, with 
President Miller, for Syracuse area alumni, is scheduled for Thursday night at 
the LeMoyne Manor in Syracuse ••••• Larry Kaplan is the newly elected president 
of Centra ••••• Dean Robert Johnston will return from whence he came, Lock 
Haven State College, to represent RIT at the inauguration of new president, 
Dr. Francis Hamblin, on Saturday ••••• Dr. Francena Miller led a discussion 
on marriage recently, as a part of the University of Rochester's Chaplain's 
Office Spring Lecture Series ••••• Director Donald Ray and four members 
of the PR staff--George Forbes, David Barringer, Gary Williams, and Pete 
Fellows--will attend a Central New York College Public Relations Council 
meeting Wednesday at LeMoyne College ••••• James Stangarone of NTID's 
Interpreting Services office, spoke on total communications last week to 
parents and students at St. Mary's School for the Deaf in Buffalo .••.• Profs. 
T.C. Morrill and Earl Krakower of the Chemistry faculty presented recent 
seminars at St. Lawrence University and SUNY Potsdam, respectively ••••• 
Chemistry chairman Dr. Thomas Wallace was a panelist at the recent annual 
meeting of the New York State Two-Year College Chemistry Teachers Association 
meeting ••••• Annette Munto, a first-year student in the College of Business, 
has been awarded a $250 scholarship by the Flower City Chapter of the National 
Secretaries Association ••••• Dr. Charles Bishop (CH 57), Alumni Designee 
to the RIT Board of Trustees, has been named first recipient of the College 
of Science Distinguished Alumnus Award ••••• He is head of Kodak's Color 
Physical Chemistry Department ••••• Union Director Stephen Walls has a cameo 
role in the Drama Guild's production of "Barefoot in the Park", which is 
being presented this weekend ••••• NEW FACES ON CAMPUS: Rose Marie Deorr 
(secretary to Dean Robert Johnston), Jean Nelson (Accounting), Margaret 
Hoover (NTID), and Curtis Rucken, James Lee and Bruce Hise (Physical Plant). 

EXTENDED SERVICES 

WEDNESDAY: Materials Handling seminar, for management personnel; Flagship­
Rochester Hotel; 9 a.m.; coordinator: Robert Way. 

WEDNESDAY: "The Professional Secretary Today", an exploration of the role 
problems, and future of the experienced secretary; Treadway Inn (384 East 
Ave.); 12-4:30 p.m.; coordinator: Roger Powell. 

WEDNESDAY: "Consideration '76", a discussion on planning area events for the 
1976 bicentennial of American independence, with state historian Louis L. 
Tucker and city historian Blake McKelvey; Metropolitan Center, 50 w. Main 
st.; 7:30 p.m.; coordinator: Roger Powell. 
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